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EDITORIAL
APRIL 1992

Last month I completed five years as Editor and Compiler of the Newsletter and have now decided to let someone else have the privilege. Your Committee decided to ask Miles Shepherd to take on the job and he has kindly agreed to do so from next month. I do not expect the Newsletter to be exactly as before and am sure that any changes will help to keep it fresh and informative.

Once again, my thanks to all who have helped in any way during my stint. Please give Miles all the support that you can. I believe that the Newsletter helps to keep the Club together and give it an 'identity'.

Biddy's profile this month is of one of the Clubs founder members, Merv has something particularly interesting in store and there are details of the annual Club Driving Tests at Blandford Camp. Also don't miss Paul Nunn's useful(?) information on special screws.

Unfortunately Gay and I will miss Club Night this month as, with some others, we shall be off to exercise our A7s in France.

Tout alors!

John.
SECRETARIAL

Well Folks,

Spring is here, time to spring clean the Austin ready for our full summer ahead!
What a great speaker our friend was last Club Night on "Characters of Old Poole." The highlight to me was to hear about the taxidermist who used to dock dogs' tails with his bare teeth! I'm glad I don't meet him on my staggerings from the Quay at night!

I've found some very reasonably priced MGB type 6 volt batteries at about £27 from New Forest MG spares in Pokesdown, tel. Bournemouth 418687, but if anyone knows of any cheaper 


I'm pleased to hear that despite the fact modern car tax went up in the budget ours did not, but I think we will have to keep an eye on matters, we don't want to end up being told that as we don't pay full tax, we can't use our cars as and when we want to; a worry hopefully totally unfounded, by me!!
My Special is still progressing on target, the mechanics are finished and all fired up, so far so good - windscreen next. I'm going to try to make one. 1st June deadline, fingers crossed.

A little bird tells me our stalwart Editor is looking to stand down shortly. I'm sure you'll all raise your glasses with me and thank him for the magnificent job he's done!
See you soon, Gary.
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MILES OF MYSTERY

THE GOSPEL RUN SUNDAY
22nd MARCH 1992

The day dawned damp and overcast so I was wondering how many members I would see at Wimborne Car Park. For a change the car park was crowded with members of the local cycling club returning from their monthly run! The bikes were interesting, all kevlar and carbon fibre with 160 psi tyres but they certainly looked uncomfortable, unlike the 11 assorted Austins which eventually assembled.

We were a little late setting off but 15 minutes is not much between friends. We made our way north east out of Wimborne, or at least we would have done had I been paying attention to the road rather than the map. Like all good battles, the run was to take place over the junction of 4 map sheets!

The route took us along some small roads, well off the beaten track through God's Blessing Green, Horton and the Gussages via Amen Corner and 9 churches to the Tarrants where a splash through the ford washed some of the mud off the undersides.

A quick dash across the A354 took us towards Wiltshire but first we ran along the ridge line towards Melbury Abbas where a quick nip along the closed road took us to a small and very muddy lane to link to the newly re-surfaced Zig Zag Hill. No one had any trouble getting up the hill and we were soon at the lunch halt, Compton Abbas Airfield.

The Airfield has a rebuilt restaurant where a large table had been reserved for the Club. A variety of hot and cold snacks were available and the sticky cakes were excellent! Not so the beer, only lager available that day but the young lady running the bar promised a better brew for a return visit. After a lazy lunch, everyone drifted off home and another Sunday run was over. I was particularly grateful to Larry and 3 year old Joshua for ringing the airfield as we set off.

Miles.
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THANKS to Marilyn Bridge for last month's newspaper item on the 1932 Ruby(!) I'm sure Sue Topham gave me something for the Newsletter


This month's cover picture was taken on a memorable winter run.
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 DA7C Blandford Camp Driving Tests

This popular annual Club event will take place on Sunday 17th May and will incorporate the monthly Club Run (to Blandford).
Considerable planning and preparation, from early in the day goes into this event and as the judging is arduous if left to just a few people. Members will be asked to help in overseeing the various parts of the competition. We tried this for the first time last year, as you may remember, and it worked extremely well.

Bring your own picnic and, if possible, your own small barbecue, if you need one, to relieve the pressure on the main barbecue. Water will be available. Meet at the small car park at the entrance to the Safeway car park, Wimborne at 10•15 for 10.30
SPECIAL EVENT

The Swanage Railway Company is holding a Grand Vintage Transport Rally on Sunday 3rd and Monday 4th May - the Spring Bank Holiday - at Harmans Cross, between Swanage and Corfe Castle.

We have been invited to show our cars and have decided to do so on the SUNDAY. We have been promised our own 'corner' and free railway tickets so that we can enjoy the nostalgic delights of steam travel.

Meet at the Viewpoint, Constitution Hill at 10.00 am on Sunday 3rd May.

For those who would like to stay overnight, until the Monday, camping facilities will be available.
WANTED for 1928 CHUMMY 
1.
CAV Cut-out and fuse box.

2.
King of the road (LUCAS) vacuum wiper motor. WANTED for 1934 RUBY

3.
Sunroof parts i.e.. metal rails, wooden frames, or details, or parts to borrow to enable copies to be made. Anything considered!

Contact Vic or Paul Nunn
Tel!(0202)582139
FOR SALE

1. 10 foot Touring Caravan, 3/4 berth with awning, about 16 yrs, old. £345​
2. Two berth 8 foot Trailer Tent. £345 o.n.o.

3. 14 foot Car Transporter Trailer with winch, single axle. £185. Phone Neil Mitchener (0202) 660652
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EVENTS

SUNDAY 12th April
CLUB RUN (a week earlier than usual).  A Weymouth &
Portland Run. Meet Meet at Wimborne in the small car park at the entrance to the Safeway car park at 10.30 for 10.45 a.m.

Thursday 16th April.
CLUB NIGHT. An AUSTIN 7 'BROKEN BITS' (DISASTERS) EVENING. Bring along your things that went wrong - plus Noggin and Natter. 8.00 p.m, at the Elm Tree.

Thursday 23rd April.
COMMITTEE MEETING at the Tyrrells Ford, 8.30 p.m.

MAY

Sunday 3rd May. Swanage Railway Event. See within.

Thursday 7th May. '8 to Late' (for those who want to meet for a natter) at the Old Thatch, Uddens.
"

Sunday 17th May. DA7C DRIVING TESTS, Blandford Camp. Details within.

Thursday 21st May.
CLUB NIGHT at the Elm Tree. Noggin and Natter plus a short evening Run for those who would like to take part, from and back to the Elm Tree. 8.00 p.m.

Saturday 23rd May. A CLUB EVENING RUN. See the May Newsletter for further details.

Thursday 28th May. COMMITTEE MEETING at the Tyrrell’s Ford, 8.30 p.m.

ADVANCE NOTICE.

The Club Run on Sunday 21st June will be to Bathampton on the Kennet and Avon Canal. A barge trip has been organised of 2½ hours duration. The cost will be £2.50 per person and bring your own picnic lunch. There will be a bar and toilet on board and numbers will be strictly limited to a maximum of 35. A booking slip will appear in the May Newsletter.

Mervyn.

.
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